
BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY 
M O U N T V E R N O N ,  N E W Y O R K 

MAYOR SHAWYN PATTERSON HOWARD COMMISSIONER CARLTON C, SPRUILL SUPERINTENDENT JOHN F, ARENA 

May 16, 2025 

VIA EMAIL: 
Honorable Members of the City Council 
(Through the Office of the Mayor) 
City Hall - 1 Roosevelt Square 
Mount Vernon, NY 10550 

RE: INCREASING SALARY FOR LEAD SERVICE LINE FIELD COORDINATOR 

CITY HALL- ROOM 2 
MOUNT VERNON, NY 10550 

(914) 668-7820 PHONE 
(914) 6611-2316 FAX 

Dear Honorable Council Members: 

I respectfully request legislation be enacted authorizing the Board of Water Supply to increase 
the salary for the Lead Service Line Field Coordinator position. 

This legislative request aims to achieve salary parity between the Lead Service Line 
Replacement Program positions and comparable roles within the City of Mount Vernon. Recent 
Memoranda of Agreement (MOAs) under collective bargaining agreements with CSEA and 
Teamsters have resulted in negotiated salary increases for various city positions. To maintain 
equity and competitive compensation, we propose increasing the Lead Service Line Field 
Inspector's starting 2025 annual salary from $52,000 to $67,291 (Grade 6A Step 7), aligning it 
with CSEA Grade 6A, effective January 1, 2025. 

This salary adjustment will be fully funded by the existing $2 million grant from the New York 
State Environmental Facilities Corporation (EFC). The proposed increase was budgeted, 
approved by the NYS EFC, and is now subject to final approval by the City Council and the 
Board of Estimates and Contracts. 

BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY 

Lead Service Line Field Coordinator 
$52,000 to $67,291 - Grade 6A Step (Min: $54,239.05 To Max: $73,817.65) 

Thank you for your attention to this critical matter. If you have any further concerns, please feel 
free to contact me. 
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